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                               JANUARY 10, 2007
	MEETING:
	Speaker: Jim Dean
Chair, Democracy for America

	DATE:
	Wednesday, January  10, 2007

	TIME:
	8:00PM

	PLACE:
	Hostelling International New York (HI-NY)

891 Amsterdam Avenue at 103rd Street

	ROOM:
	Chapel Room


AGENDA
7:45PM Sign-in

8PM Call to Order

1. President’s Report & Announcements

2. District Leaders' Reports

3. SPEAKERS  
JIM DEAN
Democracy for America, Chair

"A Conversation on Political Activism”
       TONY AVELLA
        City Council

4 Vote on Zoning Resolution

5 State Committee Reports

4. New business
5. Adjournment

CALENDAR

	Wed, Jan 10 at 8:00PM Three Parks Meeting

PLACE: HINY 891 Amsterdam Ave at 103rd St., Chapel Room

	Mon, Jan 15 at 2:00PM
Martin Luther King Day March

	Wed, Jan 24 at 8:00-9:00PM Three Parks Board Meeting

PLACE: HINY 891 Amsterdam Ave at 103rd St.

	

	Sat, Jan 27
Peace March to Washington

	Wed, Feb 14 at 8:00PM Three Parks Meeting

PLACE: HINY 891 Amsterdam Ave at 103rd St., Chapel Room

	Wed, Feb 28 at 8:00PM Three Parks Board Meeting

PLACE: HINY 891 Amsterdam Ave at 103rd St., Board room

	Wed, Mar 14 at 8:00PM Three Parks Board Meeting

PLACE: HINY 891 Amsterdam Ave at 103rd St., Board room


President’s Column
Theresa Canter

Oh Boy, do I love those Three Parks Dancin’Dems!  Did we have a good time at the Three Parks annual holiday party, or what?  If you missed it… I suggest you put next Dec 2, 2007 on your calendar….now!  It was not only an exuberant celebration of the season, but also of our well-deserved Democratic victory!  The Chapel looked very festive, the food was tasty, champagne was flowing, the turnout was great and the DJ, Denise was terrific!  Many thanks to all of those who worked on making the holiday party another incredible success, and thanks to all of you who brought food for the table and canned goods for the food pantry.

At our election recap meeting in November, the day after the big win, we were pleased to have Congressmember Jerry Nadler with an articulate analysis of the congressional races and the important issues facing us in the next couple of years.  We thank him him for being so generous with his time and staying to take questions from the audience.  Also speaking, was Manhattan Borough President Scott Stringer, with a discussion of all the initiatives in his office in 2006.  Scott will be back in the new year to update us on upcoming activities that we can get involved in.
 

The next Three Parks meeting will be Wednesday, January 10th.  Our special guest speaker will be Jim Dean, Chair of Democracy for America.  Jim Dean is committed to carrying on what his brother, Governor Howard Dean (the Three Parks endorsed Presidential candidate in 2004!), started - strengthening grassroots participation; and the recruitment and election of fiscally responsible and socially progressive candidates to all levels of government. This should prove to be an interesting meeting!  Put it on your calendar now, and don't forget to invite your friends and neighbors.  Yes, we just had a major congressional victory, but there is still a lot of work ahead of us....and let's get a head start in the new year!
 
 Also on the agenda is Tony Avella, City Council member from the 19th District in Northeast Queens. Tony is Chair of Zoning and Franchises for the City Council and is also a member of Housing and Buildings and the Land Use Committee, among other committees.  I am sure his presentation will be of interest to all of those following the zoning and housing issues in our neighborhood.  We have a lot on the agenda for our January meeting; we will start promptly at 8:00 PM, so please come on time!

 
Having been against the war in Iraq from the very beginning, it is only fitting that Three Parks supports the upcoming peace marchesirst is on January 15th, Martin Luther King Day, and will start at 2:00 

at Holy Name on 96th and Amsterdam.  The march will culminate in a candlelight service at Holy Name featuring the Grannies against the War, and others.  The second is in Washington DC., on Saturday, January 27, and will be sponsored by United for Peace and Justice.  We hope to be able to fill a Three Parks bus leaving in the morning and returning early evening.  There will be sign-up sheets at our January meeting, and we will have more details at that time.
Three Parks will also be having its annual membership meeting in February.  At that time, all officers and members of the Board of Directors for 2005 will be elected.  Eligibility to vote is the same as for endorsements.  Please take a look at the proposed slate printed elsewhere in the newsletter.  Nominations may also be taken from the floor.

Happy New Year everyone!

 

  Please Pay Your Membership

              Dues for 2007!

Your dues must be current in order to vote
Closing Indian Point - Update

                                    Daniele Gerard

Twenty million people live within the 50-mile "peak injury" zone of the Indian Point nuclear power plant, located 35 miles north of Times Square on the Hudson River in Buchanan, Westchester County. A large radioactive release triggered by a terrorist attack on or an accident at the facility could have devastating health and economic consequences, rendering much of the Hudson River Valley, including New York City, uninhabitable.

Due to (1) the plant's vulnerability to a terrorist attack, (2) a laundry list of safety problems (including the continuing leak of radioactive waste into the Hudson), (3) the storage of 1,500 tons of radioactive waste onsite and (4) the lack of a viable evacuation plan, Three Parks Independent Democrats adopted a resolution in January 2006 calling for the permanent closure of Indian Point.  We have gathered almost 1,350 signatures on our petition to Senators Schumer and Clinton urging them to tell the Nuclear Regulatory Commission to deny license extensions for Indian Point  (the two nuclear plants are currently licensed until 2013 and 2015, respectively).  For more information, please go to http://riverkeeper.org.

The day before Thanksgiving, Entergy, Indian Point’s owner and operator, announced that it will apply for 20-year license extensions in April 2007.  Be on the lookout for Three Parks tabling activities to gather another 650+ signatures on our petition.  Two thousand signatures from the club on this critical issue will go a long way toward convincing our elected representatives publicly to oppose relicensing.

Many thanks to those Three Parkers who have so diligently brought signed petitions to our meetings and even to the Holiday Party! 

Henry Ford and 
the Minimum Wage

                                          Steve Max

In January, the new Democratic House majority will roll out its First 100 Days campaign high-lighting a minimum wage increase from $5.15 to $7.25 an hour.  Already the opposition is mounting and we are starting to hear that even this modest improvement, the first in nine years, will wreck the economy, kill business and create unemployment.  As the debate un-folds, it will be useful to keep in mind the view of Henry Ford that a high wage economy is the road to prosperity.  

Now Henry Ford is hardly a suitable role model for young people or anyone else, but there were three things he did understand; mass production, creating jobs and making a profit.  In fact, Time Magazine named him one of the 100 most influential people of his century. In 1914, Ford made an astonishing announcement, he was raising his worker’s wages from $2.34 a day to $5.00.  And not only that, but the work day would be reduced to eight hours from nine.  

The Wall Street Journal responded that Ford had committed an “economic crime”.  Ford actively promoted his voluntary high wage philosophy throughout the business community by telling industrialists that they couldn’t hope to sell their products to workers who lacked the income to buy them.  Of course it helped that he had the hottest product of all, the Model T Ford.  Believing that the economic argument alone would suffice, he hated unions and the (future) minimum wage law.

Even though the captains of industry failed to comprehend that rising productivity would more than cover rising wages, Henry Ford persevered.  In 1926, he announced another startling policy, six days pay for a five day week.  (The 40 hour week would not become law for another ten years.) Ford said, "The people with a five day week will consume more goods than the people with a six day week. People who have more leisure must have more clothes. They must have a greater variety of food. They must have more transportation facilities. They naturally must have more service of various kinds.”
"This increased consumption will require greater production than we now have. Instead of business being slowed up because the people are 'off work,' it will be speeded up, because the people consume more in their leisure than in their working time. This will lead to more work. And this to more profits."

The $7.25 minimum wage is, in fact, a most modest and barely adequate proposal.  A family of three will still be below the poverty line * after its minimum wage earner has worked a full year. Indeed, this increase will not even restore the inflation adjusted minimum wage to its 1984 level.  Congress should therefore understand that there is absolutely no room for compromise on a lower figure.  A fair minimum wage would be pegged to 50% of the national average wage for non-supervisory production workers.  That would be $8.46 this year. 
*$16,600 in 2006
Demand for Release of Zoning Plan from the Department of City Planning

Bob Botfeld, Cynthia Doty, 
Daniele Gerard, Lynn Max       

  SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1WHEREAS, our West Side community in the area from 96th to 110th Streets is dangerously vulnerable to inappropriate development under current outdated zoning laws, 

WHEREAS, the entire community has overwhelmingly supported new zoning resolutions restricting such development in numerous community board meetings, letters, petitions, and street demonstrations.

WHEREAS, June 6, 2006 Community Board 7 unanimously (42-0-0) passed a comprehensive zoning resolution that would prevent inappropriate development and preserve the neighborhood,

WHEREAS, every elected official representing the people of this area, including City Council Members, Assemblymembers, State Senators, Congressmen, and the Borough President, has expressed support for this resolution,

WHEREAS, the Department of City Planning received the Community Board Resolution more than six months ago, 

WHEREAS, the Department of City Planning has yet to fulfill its stated promise to provide a certified plan to begin the Uniform Land Use Review Procedure (ULURP) for adopting the new zoning resolution, and 

WHEREAS, the Department of City Planning delay threatens our neighborhood and irresponsibly ignores the needs of the community,

NOW, THEREFORE, LET IT BE RESOLVED THAT 

1. Three Parks Independent Democrats hereby demands that the Department of City Planning immediately release a certified plan that conforms to the Community Board 7 resolution of June 6, 2006 and

2. Three Parks Independent Democrats calls on Mayor Bloomberg to direct the Commissioner of City Planning to release this plan.
Three Parks Elections Meeting:  February 14, 2007
ARTICLE SEVEN:  ELECTIONS

1. The association shall have an annual membership meeting each February at which all officers and members of the Board of Directors shall be elected.  Eligibility to vote at the annual membership meeting shall be the same as the requirements to vote on endorsements.
 
2. Candidates for election shall be nominated at least twenty-one days in advance of the annual membership meeting.  Candidates may be nominated either by a report of a nominating committee duly constituted by the membership or by the Board of Directors or by a nomination, duly seconded, at the meeting next preceding the annual membership meeting.
 
3. The notice of the annual meeting shall include the names of all candidates for office.
 
4. If there are no candidates for a particular office, nominations may be received at the annual meeting.
 
5. Voting shall be by secret ballot.  Where no candidate for a position as an officer receives a majority of the votes cast on the first ballot, there shall be a runoff between the two candidates receiving the highest number of votes.
 
6. The Board of Directors may fill vacancies in any office or in the Board of Directors until the next meeting of the membership.  The membership may fill vacancies until the next annual meeting by nomination from the floor without the notice required above.
ELIGIBILITY RULES  FOR VOTING     
In order to be eligible to vote a member new to the association during the calendar year must have attended at least one other meeting of the association within the previous six months. Members during the prior calendar year must have attended at least one meeting of the association within the previous six months and have their dues current by the day of the vote.
 
The next newsletter will contain names of eligible voters and those whose dues are due.
 
Nominations for 2007 Club Officers
President                            Josh Pepper
1st VP                                Theresa Canter
2nd VP                               Judy Wood
Treasurer                   
Ellen Flax
Membership Sec'y         
Lynn Max
Corresponding Sec'y          Ray Schwartz
Recording Sec'y                 Jock Davenport
 
Nominations for Club Board of Directors
	Dan Berger

Ernestine

       Gallagher

Arlene Geiger
	Patrick O’Shaughnessey

Corine Pettey

Milivoy Samurovich

	Daniele Gerard
	Ken Tulloch

	David Kogelman
	Yvonne Vulliemoz

	Marie Lunn
	David Weiman

	Mary Ann Marks
	Lauren Williams 


 
WHITHER THE JUDICIAL CONVENTION

                                             Alan Flacks

 

        The future of New York's judicial nominating convention is up in the air. While the New York State Senate passed a bill earlier last year requiring direct party primary elections for State Supreme Court Justices, the Assembly has yet to act. The Assembly might enact a bill to re-establish a judicial nominating convention whereby a judge candidate may be designated by the convention by a lower threshold for designation at the convention (such as 25% instead of the 51% as now required, similar to the N.Y. Democratic State Committee's method for nominating State-wide candidates) or may choose to run via the petition route.

 

       The State Assembly's standing Committee on the Judiciary (some of whose members are from the Regular Brooklyn and Queens Democratic organizations) just concluded a series of three hearings to gather testimony on how to resolve this issue. Many organizations, bar associations, public officials, and judges testified, and one thing emerged: there is no unanimity on what to do and there is still confusion as to what various parties actually said and meant!. The gamut ran from appointing all judges to altering the existing system (including making a smaller number of delegates which would tend toward more "boss" rule!) in an attempt to satisfy the judicial mandate. However, the attorneys for Lopes Torres & the Brennan Center, the prevailing parties in the Federal lawsuit, made clear that there could be further litigation if there were an attempt to circumvent the decision by keeping the convention in some other form.

 

      In the lawsuit Margarita Lopez Torres et al. vs. N.Y. State Board of Elections et al., Federal Judge John Gleeson found the N.Y. State schema of selection of State trial justices by the parties' judicial nominating conventions unconstitutional on First Amendment grounds in that it essentially denied voters their right to select their candidates. In his order granting a preliminary injunction the judge also asked the parties to brief him on what they feel is a proper and 
adequate method to get on the ballot as well as the number of petition signatures per judicial district for a candidate to obtain for a direct Primary election. He issued a second order later to that effect, which was not published in the official Federal reporters and is also being appealed. Nobody (outside of those directly involved) paid it much heed as the focus then was on the appeal of his initial order to the 2d Circuit Court of Appeals, which affirmed. If the U.S. Supreme Court grants certiorari to hear the appeal of the 2nd Circuit's affirmance, the "2nd order" may become moot because Defendants will then ask for a stay of the original Gleeson order pending appeal. And if a stay is granted, there probably will be judicial conventions in 2007. [The N.Y.S. legislature couldn't possibly do anything immediately because of both inertia and law.]

 

        As to the case in chief ("Margarita vs. Board"), the probability appears slim that the U.S. Supreme Court would grant review even though this case deals with the unconstitutionality of a state statute because the Court is taking fewer such cases, expanding the "Federal abstention" doctrine where the remedy would be legislative. Time will tell.

Condolences

 

We sadly mark the passing of longtime club member Cornelia Muamba.  Cornelia was a past Board member who also served as president of the Frederick Douglass Tenants Association for many years.  She was devoted to Three Parks, Douglass Houses, the Girl Scouts, her many Seniors Citizens groups, her friends and especially her family.  We extend our sympathies to her family and will miss her fellowship and leadership.

We extend our sincerest sympathies to our friend, club member and Council Member, Gale 
Brewer on the recent loss of her mother.  Our thoughts are with her.

Key Telephone Numbers


Sen. Charles Schumer
212-486-4430

Sen. Hillary Clinton

212-688-6262

Congressman Charles Rangel
212-663-3900

State Sen. Eric Schneiderman
212-928-5578
State Sen. Bill Perkins                                      212- -222-7315
State Assembly Rep.  Daniel O’Donnell
212-866-3970

Comptroller William Thompson, Jr.
212-669-3500

Public Advocate Betsy Gotbaum

212-669-7200

Borough Pres. Scott Stringer
212-669-8300

Councilmember Gale Brewer
212-873-0282

Councilmember Melissa Viverito
212-828-9800

Inez Dickens
212-788-7397

Three Parks Ind. Dems.
212-866-6378






















